Raymond Regulatory Resources (3R), LLC

Doug Raymond        5857 Trumbull Rd. Geneva, OH 44041

djraymond@reg-resources.com        440-474-4999

September 26, 2011
Mr. Ali Mirzakhalili

Administrator, Air Quality Management Section

Division of Air and Waste Management

89 Kings Highway

Dover, DE 19901

Ali.mirzakhalili@state.de.us
Alexander Ryan-Bond

Environmental Associate

Ozone Transport Commission

444 North Capitol St. NW, Suite 638

Washington, DC 20001

arbond@otcair.org
Subject:  Proposed OTC Model Rule for Solvent Degreasing 

Dear Mr. Mirzakhalili and Mr. Ryan-Bond,
Raymond Regulatory Resources appreciates the opportunity to comment on the Proposed 2014 OTC Model Rule for Consumer Products Released in September 2011.  These comments are supplemental to previously supplied comments in writing and verbally at the OTC committee meeting.

Currently, the model-degreasing rule does not allow for small use of non-compliant solvent degreasing.  Your current model rule is based primarily from California air district rules.  Numerous California air district rules provide an exemption for the use of small amounts of non-compliant solvents.  The exempts range from 100 gallons per year to 55 pounds per year to 5 gallons per month.  In reviewing these exemptions, a five-gallon exemption per month would be appropriate for most small usage applications.  Below is wording that would be appropriate for the exemption.  This wording in part includes your low volatility definition without the restriction of the use criteria.  The use criterion is not needed in an unheated system.

Exemptions:

The provisions of this rule shall not apply to an unheated degreaser device which has a solvent usage, the difference between the amount of solvent at the end of the record keeping period and the total of the amount of solvent at the beginning of the record keeping period plus the amount of solvent during the record keeping period, of five gallons (5.00) per calendar month or less, and the solvent has an initial boiling point greater than 120(c (248(F(.

Thank you in advance for your consideration to this issue.  Providing this exemption will allow small usage of a non-complaint solvent by small businesses and others.

Any questions or comments feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Doug Raymond

CC:  Gene Pettingill, (DNREC)

